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Minutes of Meeting
May 15, 2017
Chair Joe Crane opened the meeting at 9:00 a.m.  Board members Bill Gianacoples and Paul Thompson, Health Agent, Deborah Rogers, and Health Inspector, Virginia Bacon were present.  
10 LINDEN CIRCLE – Doug Smith engineer here to request the following variances:   1.) Reduction in groundwater separation to bottom bed of S.A.S. from 4’ required to 3’ 2.) Reduction from system and cellar wall from 20’ required to 10’ provided with poly-liner.  Motion:  By Paul Thompson to accept the variances as written.    Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

30 MOHAWK CIRCLE – James Scanlan, here to request the following variance.  1.) Reduction in setback from cellar wall to S.A.S. from 20’ to 12’.  .  Motion:  By Paul Thompson to accept the variances as written.    Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

G.Mello – Jason Mello here to discuss and give information regarding a proposed new building at the transfer Station, increase the tonnage, and create additional pavement over part of the landfill, which all needs Mass DEP approval.  Mello’s proposed plan has been submitted to DEP and the appropriate Board for approval.  
WATER TOWER PROPOSAL - Just to make the board aware of the water tower proposal, Zoning just approved.

SCHOOL OPENING – The school committee is looking for the Board of Health’s support on starting school later program.  Many other districts in Massachusetts have received support from their local BOH because of the validity of the medical research that states that adolescents need more sleep and the AAP, CDC and many other organizations recommend starting middle and high schools after 8:30 a.m.  The Board feels not their jurisdiction and have no opinion.

RICHDALES -  Sold to a minor second offense was charged $200.00 and they paid it already.
RE-APPOINT CHAIR JOE CRANE – Is up for re-appointment June 30t, 2017.  Motion:  By Bill Gianacoples to re-appoint Joe Crane as chair, Seconded:  By Paul Thompson, unanimous.  
MINUTES OF MEETING - Motion:  By Paul Thompson to accept the minutes of the meeting for March 2, 2016 as written & January 30, 2017 as written. Seconded:  By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

Meeting Adjourned at 10:12 a.m.

Next Board of Health meeting June 5, 2017

Respectfully Submitted,

Virginia Bacon

___________________

Joe Crane – Chairman

____________________









Paul Thompson - Member    






____________________

Bill Gianacoples – Clerk        
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